
Statement by Google 
(4th Session of the United Nations Group of Experts on Geographical Names - UNGEGN) 

Agenda item 8c, Thursday, 1 May 2025 
 
Mr. Chair, 
 
It’s with regret that we must correct the record with respect to some of the content of 
GEGN.2/2025/17/CRP.17, entitled “Excessive use of exonyms by Google” submitted by Austria. 
 
While we don’t necessarily disagree with the sentiment of the report, we must assure the group 
of experts that the examples attributed to Google in this paper are not from any Google product 
or influenced by any of Google’s products. Furthermore, we’ve checked the exonyms discussed 
in this paper and confirmed that we use the correct endonym on Google Maps and other Google 
products. 
 
We appreciate the group's commitment to accuracy and productive discussion, and hope that 
this correction will not detract from the spirit of the discussion on the topic. 
 
Thank you 


